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2104 Magsino Street, Purok 4, San Roque
 San Jose, Occidental Mindoro 5100 

Email:  r0ysk1@yahoo.com  
Mobile:  (0917) 526 5744 (Globe) 

 
May 3, 2021 
 
Ms. Ma. Lourdes G. Ferrer 
Regional Executive Director 
Department of Environment and Natural Resources (DENR) 
Region MIMAROPA 
1515 L&S.Building, Roxas Boulevard 
Ermita, Manila 
Email:  mimaroparegion@denr.gov.ph  
 
Dear Madame, 
 
Subject:   Subdivision Plan, Vicinity Map, Calunape, Lourdes, 

Magsaysay, Occidental Mindoro 
 
Greetings! 
 
I hope this letter finds you in good health despite the prevailing state of public 
health emergency that is still in place. 
 
I am writing your good office in the hope of finding and obtaining a copy of the 
vicinity map/subdivision plan of a certain property in Calunape, Lourdes, 
Magsaysay. Occidental Mindoro. I have inquired from the DENR office in San 
Jose, Occidental Mindoro and was informed that such documents are not 
available in the office, hence I was advised to escalate my concern to the 
regional office of DENR.  A similar inquiry with the Provincial DAR Office here in 
San Jose, yielded negative result. 
 
The available document reference I have in my possession is the attached 
subdivision plan for Lot No. 1, F-V-9-1-1317-D which I was able to obtain from 
the DAR Provincial Office here in San Jose, Occidental Mindoro.  Please refer to 
Exhibit 1 below. 
 
The points of interest to me are as follows: 
 
1. The area of Lot No. 3, F-V-9-1-1379-D and its other boundaries to the North,  
West and South.  I would like to request for a copy of the subdivision plan. 
 
2.  Lot No. 2, F-V-9-1-1317-D and its corresponding area and boundaries, as 
there is no apparent reference to this lot, in the subdivision plan.  I am 
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interested in finding out where is the location of this lot as it appears to be 
missing based on information on the subdivision plan in Exhibit 1. 
 
3.  Whether Lot No. 3 and No. 2 are alienable land open for application. 
 
I would highly appreciate if your good office would provide the above mentioned 
information and/or document that would be useful in pursuing possible land 
ownership application with the DENR in San Jose, Occidental Mindoro. 
 
Thank you and I look forward to your response in due course. 
 
Very truly yours, 

 
ENRICO C. ESTORNINOS 
 
Exhibit 1.  Subdivision Plan F-V-9-1-1317-D 

 


